
 

Dear Families, 

I would like to thank you, the Governors, staff and especially your children for the support and commitment that was seen 
over these last two days. The children were exceptional ambassadors of Nine Acres and we were so proud of them. Your 
words of encouragement and kind comments were so appreciated at this time.  As you are aware we received our Ofsted   
Inspection on Tuesday and Wednesday. There were 3 Ofsted Inspectors looking at the areas of Leadership and Management, 
Teaching and Learning, Behaviour and Welfare and our Early Years provision. On day 2 the inspectors were shadowed by a 
lead HMI Inspector for quality assurance purposes. The next stage of the process means that a report will be written, checked 
and finalised. Once we have received this, hopefully before half term, I will make sure every family receives their very own 
paper copy.  In the meantime it is business as usual! 

On Thursday, it was National Poetry Day where all children got the chance to be immersed in all different kinds of poetry and 
create their own poetic masterpieces. Well done to Cameron who created this fantastic poem all about freedom. We are 

blown away by your thoughtfulness Cameron, well done!  

 

 

 
 
 

I am very proud to announce our Pupil Leadership Team 2017-2018 
Well done to all those who applied, your ideas will of course go forward at the first meeting. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SCHOOL DEVELOPMENT NEWS 
As part of our on-going commitment to staff                  

professional development we held a Learning             
Support Training Day on Friday. They worked                
closely with our English Leader, Mrs Tingle on            
Reading and our Maths Leader, Mrs Scott on               

reasoning in Maths.  They also took the Year 6 
reading test from last year! Our LSAs contribute so 

much to our children’s learning and wellbeing - 
thank you team! 

Freedom is about searching through the sky and dreaming big with no going back. 

Freedom is all about gliding over the mountain tops and flying over the world. 

Freedom is all about jumping joyously with the people I love and protecting the people I love. 

Freedom is flying in the red sky and dancing in the rain with the people I love.  

By Cameron (York Class) 

  Chloe    Max    Ben    Ruby    Daisy    Ebony    Elspeth    Yu Dong    Jim    Zary    Kyle 

 

Mid Morning Break Prices 

1 Slice of Toast  25p  ½ Tea-Cake  25p 
1 Tea-Cake   50p  2 Slices of Toast   50p 
1 Crumpet   50p  Water   50p 

        Cuplet                   50p 
These mid morning break prices have been provided by Caterlink 

and are not set by school. Children are encouraged to drink     
water throughout the day, please provide a water bottle in school 

which can be topped up whenever necessary. Thank you. 

I hope you have a lovely weekend, 
Mrs Dyer. 



 

 

 

Diary Dates 2017 
 

NEW Tues 3rd Oct 2017 Carisbrooke 
College visiting our Year 6 Pupils. 

Wed 4th Oct 2017 Year 3                
Excavation morning from 9.00am                        
- Parents are welcome. 

Tues 10th Oct 2017 Year 6 UKSA 
Sailing Trip. 

NEW Tues 10th Oct & Thurs 12th 
Oct 2017 Individual Photographs.  

Wed 11th Oct 2017 EYFS Open morning for September intake 
2018 parents. 

Thurs 12th Oct 2017 Year 2 Trip to the Library.  

Fri 13th Oct 2017 Literary Festival.  

Tues 17th Oct 2017 Year 2 - Showing of work at 3.00 p.m. 

NEW Wed 18th Oct 2017 EYFS - Phonics Information Afternoon    
Session 2.20-2.50pm 

NEW Wed 18th Oct 2017 EYFS - Phonics Information Evening 
Session 6.00-6.30pm 

Thurs 19th Oct 2017 Year 6 Boat Building at 9. 00 a. m.             
Parents welcome to join - Please sign in at the office. 

Fri 20th Oct 2017 Last day of Term.  

NEW Sat 21st Oct 2017 Helping Hands Halloween Disco            
5.30-7.30pm 

Mon 23rd Oct - Fri 27th Oct 2017 HALF TERM.  

Tues 31st Oct 2017 Deadline for Secondary School Applications 

Wed 1st Nov 2017 EYFS Open Afternoon for September intake 
2018 parents. 

Mon 6th Nov 2017 Flu Vaccinations for Years EYFS, 1 , 2, 3, 4.  

Thurs 9th Nov 2017 Year 4 Harry Potter Trip.  

Thurs 9th Nov 2017 Year 5/6 Cinema Trip.  

Fri 10th Nov 2017 Year 4 Cinema Trip.  

Fri 17th Nov 2017 DEVELOPMENT DAY. 

Mon 27th Nov 2017 Parents’ Evening.  

Wed 29th Nov 2017 Parents’ Evening.  

NEW Sat 2nd Dec 2017 Helping Hands Christmas Fayre 1 2. 00-
3.00pm 

Tues 5th & Wed 6th Dec 2017 EYFS Nativity.  

Wed 6th & Thurs 7th Dec 2017 KS1  Christmas Play.  

Fri 8th Dec 2017 KS2 Christmas at The Minister.  

Wed 20th Dec 2017 Last day of the Autumn term.  

Thurs 21st Dec 2017 DEVELOPMENT DAY. 

Fri 22nd Dec 2017 - Wed 3rd Jan 2018 SCHOOL HOLIDAYS.  

Thurs 4th Jan 2018 First Day of Spring Term.  

Mon 12th Feb - Fri 16th Feb 2018 HALF TERM.  

Mon 26th Feb 2018 Parents’ Evening.  

Wed 28th Feb 2018 Parents’ Evening.  

Thurs 1st March 2018 World Book Day - Dress Up Day. 

Fri 30th March - Fri 13th April 2018 EASTER HOLIDAYS.  

Thurs 5th July 2018 EYFS / KS1  Sports Day.  

Fri 6th July 2018 KS2 Sports Day.  

Mon 23rd July 2018 DEVELOPMENT DAY. 

Fri 20th July 2018 Last day of the Summer Term.  

 

New dates will be added each week - Please check the box for 
NEW to see any added dates.  

 

YEAR 6 PARENTS 

DEADLINE FOR SECONDARY CHOICES IS  

Tuesday 31st October 2017 

Development Days                  

so far……... 

 Friday 17th November 2017 

 Thursday 21st December 2017 

 Monday 23rd July 2018 

******* 



 
Teaching Team for September 2017 

EYFS - Mrs Shaw (Carisbrooke) & Miss Hollands (Yarmouth)              

Year 1 -  Mrs White (Corfe) & Miss Hayward (Hurst)                             

Year 2 - Miss Allen (Balmoral) & Miss Fry (Windsor)                              

Year 3 - Mrs Barbour nee Abrook (Arundel) & Mrs Scott (Dover)                            

Year 4 - Miss Loveluck (Tintagel) & Miss Bekesi (Warwick)                   

Year 5 - Miss Hannon (Edinburgh) & Miss Cunningham (Stirling)          

Year 6 - Miss McDonald (Durham) & Mrs Tingle (York) 

WEATHER / COATS 

Now that cold / wet weather 
is looming, please ensure 

your child has a warm               
waterproof coat in school. It 
is important that all children 
get some fresh air at break 

time and lunchtime.  

Thank you. 

Helping Hands PTA 
 

Relay Race around the Island –   Sat 30.9.17 
The big day is nearly here and there is some 
powerful weather being promised…let’s hope 
it is blowing behind us all the way!! Thank 
you again to the fabulous team of people 
who have volunteered to run and don’t          
forget you can do your bit too. Sponsor forms 
will be coming home tonight and the                    
deadline to bring in sponsor forms and             
money will be Friday 3rd November.  The 
presentation of prizes for the winners (one 
who collected the most sponsor money and 
another selected at random from the people 
who collected any sponsor money) will take 
place on the following Monday. The money 
raised will go to the next phase of the New 
Scooter Rack Project. 
Halloween Disco - Sat 21st Oct , 5.30-7.30pm 

The always popular Fancy Dress Halloween 
Disco will be taking place again this year. As 
in previous years, the disco will be provided 
by Alan Stone and there will be prizes for the 
best costumes. Posters will be going up next 
week!! 
Annual General Meeting – Tues 7th Nov 9am 

Please put the date in your diary. As part of 
our constitution we need a number of par-
ents to attend, who are not part of the com-
mittee, in order for the AGM to take place. 
You don’t need to say anything and it is quite 
an informal event but we really need your 
presence. Thank you again to the parents 
who came last year. 
 

NEXT MEETING - Tuesday 3rd October  

Dates for Diaries:-  

Relay Race around the Island – Saturday 
30th September.  

Halloween Disco - Saturday 21st October, 
5.30-7.30pm 

Annual General Meeting – Tuesday 7th   
November 9.00am 

Christmas Fayre – Saturday 2nd December 
12.00-3.00pm 



 



  

Dinners will be £1.85 per 

day and £9.25 per week. 



 

Arts & crafts         
projects that are 

simple to do. 

An exciting club with friends.
Arts and crafts projects 
that are simple to do.

Learn the game of Tag  
Rugby with your friends 

and stay healthy.  

Game, Set, Match!!!

An opportunity to learn this 
sport with friends

Shinpads are required. 

An opportunity to 
learn this sport 

with friends
Shinpads are           

required.

An opportunity to learn this 
sport with friends

Shinpads are required.

Learn the game of           
Tennis with your friends 

and stay healthy.  

Game, Set, Match!!!
Learn dance techniques 
with a group of friends.    

A fun musical session in                    
preparation for VIAM.            

A sporting                        
opportunity to 

learn a new game.

An exciting opportunity 
to learn the art of  

Fencing.

An exciting opportunity to 
grow some plants and 

keep the school looking 
good. 

 

   

An exciting opportunity 
learn the art of magic.   

 

   

Complete homework with 
your friends 

 

ENRICHMENT CLUBS 

All confirmation texts have been sent to parents for club allocations for this term. There are a 

small amount of spaces available in a few clubs. Please see Mrs Teague in the school office, 

should you wish to know what is available. Our new club, fencing proved to be very popular 

indeed and the children who participated all had an amazing time. Fencing club will be advertised next time too. 

Payment for clubs should now be made to the school office, please ensure the correct money is enclosed and the 

envelope is clearly labelled with your child’s name, class and which club you are paying for. 

Our Autumn Term 2 Club Form will be out week commencing 16th October 2017 with all clubs starting the week 

after half term. These enrichment clubs will be run for 7 weeks. They will finish on Week commencing 11th Dec. 

Thank you, Mrs Teague. 


